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19 November 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers  
 
 
Year 7  
What an extremely busy week for Year 7!  The pupils have 
embraced Anti-Bullying Week and have fully engaged with the 
daily activities during registration period each day.  One of the 
activities was to design an anti-bullying poster.  The winners are 
pictured below proudly displaying their posters with some of our 
Anti-Bullying Ambassadors. 
 
Well done to Amelia, Carly, Ellie, Neha, Tyler, Ben, Amy, Medi, 
Oscar, Imogen and Eva! 
 
I also want to say Thank You to the Anti-Bullying Ambassadors for 

their amazing support and hard work throughout the week 🙂 

 
 
I recently asked each tutor group to design their own notice 
board for their tutor base as part of an inter tutor 
competition.   Mr Longden and I judged the entries this 
week and it was a very close competition, but I am happy to 
tell you that 7Ch were the winners with their fantastic 
"Creating a brighter tomorrow" theme.   Well done to 7Ch 
for an amazing effort! 
 
 
 
 

 
And finally...... I would personally like to thank those of you 
who helped your child contribute towards the Christmas 
Shoe Box Appeal.   As you can see below, we had a 
magnificent number of boxes to donate.   Everyone 
involved should feel extremely proud knowing they have 
helped make another child's Christmas a little brighter 
somewhere.   Thank you so much for your support! 
 
As I said, such a busy week for Year 7.  I am so proud of 
their enthusiasm and commitment to Toynbee - they are 
such a credit to the school. 
 
I hope you all have a restful weekend, Mrs Vallance, Year 7 Guidance Manager 
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Year 8  
Year 8s have had another busy week both in & out of the classroom. They have engaged really well with  anti 
bullying week  & took part in the activities with enthusiasm & energy.    
 
We have also been focusing on tackling low level disruption in lessons & how the behaviour of a few can affect 
the learning of everyone.  We have been looking at how simply just sitting up straight in class can really help with 
focus & concentration!   
 
Please see below for this fortnights BLUE BAND pupils. All have nominated by Toynbee Staff.  Well done to Millie 
8PH, Esme 8LP, Harley 8WS, Ethan 8HA, Christina 8PI, Seth 8TU  Bethany 8PI, Kenza 8HA, Lola 8WS, Harry S 8PI 
and Matthew 8PH  
                            
Our B team won the football tournament , and Miss Murchie has learnt about Rugby this week, thanks to the 
Year 8 Boys!   
 

 
 
Miss Murchie, Year 8 Guidance Manager 
 
Year 10  
Annual Youth Conference at Barton Peveril College 
A number of year 10 pupils joined me at Barton Peveril college this week to take part in the council funded twelth 
annual Youth Conference organised by Stacey Miller Consultancy. The Mayor of Eastleigh, Councillor Cynthia 
Garton, opened the conference; and throughout the day the pupils joined in a number of talks and sessions on 
various issues relating to mental health alongside various other schools in the area. They also took part in an 
engaging session on hate crime and later in the day had the opportunity to be part of the jury in a mock hate 
crime trial led by the crown prosecution service, which they thoroughly enjoyed! It was a fantastic day overall 
and it was great to have Toynbee be a part of the conference this year. 
 
Mrs Kalogerias, Year 10 Guidance Manager 
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Year 10 Anti-Bullying Ambassadors 
This week to coincide with anti-bullying week we went into the year 7 and year 8 tutor groups to encourage and 
support the anti-bullying activities. Along with a 'One Kind word' activity we also judged a poster competition for 
year 7 and chose two winners from each tutor group. There were lots of brilliant designs and it was hard to 
choose! We also ran an amazing and successful bake sale for year 7 and year 8 with the proceeds going to the 
Anti-Bullying Alliance, who are a charity that prevents and educates about bullying. We are creating a notice 
board in the library with various anti-bullying resources which will be available for all pupils to refer to in times 
of need. 
 
Support Squad 
We are launching a support group next Wednesday 24th November where pupils will be able to get support from 
the anti-bullying team. It will run every Wednesday after school between 14:55-16:00 and there will be activities 
encouraging positive wellbeing. All pupils in year 7, 8 and 9 are welcome to join! 
 
Written by Isla M, Anti-Bullying Ambassador 
 
Mrs Kalogerias, Year 10 Guidance Manager 
 
Learning Resource Centre  
We have a fantastic competition launching in the LRC this week. We would like students to design a new sign for 
the LRC. All details are at the end of this newsletter. If your child is interested in submitting an entry the closing 
date will be 17th December 2021, with a winner announced in the new year. Achievement points are on offer 
for all participants, with a special prize for the winner who will also get to see their art work immortalised in 
Toynbee permanently. This competion will also count towards the Hose Cup! If you have any questions about 
the competition, you can email me on s.nicholls@toynbee.hants.sch.uk or your child can see me in the LRC for a 
template sheet. 
I am excited to see all the wonderful entries. 
We are also running a longer-term competition in the LRC that will give points towards the House Cup. Every 
time the pupils borrow/read a book from the LRC they will receive a point for their tutor group which will then 
translate into house points for our top tutor groups and readers. The winning tutor group at the end of every 
term will also receive a prize from the LRC. We hope that this encourages our pupils to discover the LRC and the 
wonderful world of reading for pleasure.  
 
Have a fabulous weekend & Keep reading. 
 
Mrs Nicholls 
 
Music & Drama 
We were thrilled to see so many pupils turn up on Wednesday to the launch of our school musical for this year, 
which will be "The Addams Family!".   The pupils were all so positive and enthusiastic, and they really put smiles 
on our faces! Auditions are taking place next week, and rehearsals will begin in the new year, preparing for a 
June 2022 performance. We can't wait to share their progress with you! 
Well done to all who came along! 
 
Mrs Azor, Miss Parrott and Mrs Riddell 
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Geography Horizon Programme 
 
On Wednesday afternoon G1 was once again buzzing with the brilliant thoughts and ideas of our most keen 
Geographers attending the Horizon Programme. This week saw our attendees complete their volcanic island 
designs. Students carefully considered the placement of their settlements, transport routes and volcanic 
monitoring stations. I was most impressed with the level of detail added to some of the designs, once again 
proving how knowledgeable and insightful our students are! 
Well done and I can’t wait to see you all next week, 
 
Mrs Harris 
 

       
 
Year 8 French lessons 
Since September, Year 8 students have been learning about describing a past holiday in French. So far they have 
learnt to say when they went, where, who with, how they travelled, where they stayed, how long for, facilities 
and expressing opinions about all of it. 
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As a revision, Ms Chapuis’ groups were asked to produce a comic strip or story board combining all of this.  They 
all did fantastically well but here are the best entries.  
 

      
 
    
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Félicitations to: 
Millie S, Alannah B, Emma C, Summer B, Courtney L, 
Ella S, Lucy T, Alessandra S, Eve B, Isabelle R, Lacey-
Mai W, Morgan U, Malakai M, Hamza Y, Nikolaos T, 
Matthew B and Logan F ! 
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Toynbee History Club  
The History Club continued looking into our "Who is History about?" topic this week, focusing on the experiences 
of children during the Second World War. Next week we are looking into the Windrush Generation, and how 
Black Britons have helped shape Britain since 1945.  
 
I look forward to seeing you all there! 
 
Mr Pople  
 
Timetable  
Next week is WEEK A on your lesson timetables.   
 
Toynbee Extra-Curricular Music 
 
Monday   Lunchtime   Year 7 & 8 Boomwhacker Club (Music 1).  
An easy and fun music club using plastic tubes that you hit on chairs! All welcome.  
 
Monday    3pm-4pm    GCSE Music Drop In (Music 1). 
For GCSE music students to come and use the macs for composition work, or to have extra support with theory.  
 
Tuesday    8am–8:30am    Ukulele Group (Music 1). 
For all year groups, no experience necessary. School ukuleles available to use.  
 
Tuesday    3pm–4pm    Toynbee Band (Music 1). 
For all year groups. Woodwind, brass, string, percussion players of any standard. We play a mix of genres 
including classical, pop, jazz and film music.  
 
Tuesday    3pm-4pm    Rock Band (Music 2). 
For all year groups. Drum, guitar, bass guitar, keyboard/piano players and singers of any standard.  
 
Tuesday    4pm-5pm    Music Theory (Music 1). 
For any pupils wanting to learn about music and take the Grade 5 Theory exam. Useful for GCSE music students. 
A fee is payable, and spaces are limited. See Miss Parrott or Ms Osborn for more information.  
 
Thursday    8:15-9am    Show Chorus (Music 2). 
A choir for all year groups and abilities singing a variety of genres. No audition, just come along if you like singing!  
 
Thursday    3pm-4pm    Show Case (Music 2). 
A choir for all year groups singing a variety of genres. You will need to be part of show chorus and audition for 
this group.  
 
Friday    Lunchtime    Year 7 & 8 Keyboard Club (Music 2). 
For any year 7 and 8 pupils who want to come and use the mac computers out of class time to learn songs of 
their choice on the keyboard.  
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            I hope that you all have a good weekend!  
 
            Matthew 
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Design a new sign for the LRC competition. 
Your sign must include: 
 
Learning Resource Centre 
 
Incorporate the Toynbee logo – you can modify this to reflect the LRC if you choose. 
 
Please use the templates below as these match the shape of the space for the sign. Dimensions of the sign will 
be 1610mm x 480mm. 
 
You can check out dafont.com for font ideas (with parental guidance) 
 
Think of potentially using different backgrounds, think books!! 
 
Show us how creative you can be, immortalise your design work!  
 
Participants will be rewarded with achievement points & points for the house cup! 
 
All designs will be judged by SLT & Mrs Nicholls 
 
Closing date is 17th December 2021 
 
Good Luck & Have fun! (see bad example below) 
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